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Dear Sir/Madam
Tackling Domestic Abuse together – Operation Encompass
Thames Valley Police deals with over 40,000 incidents of domestic abuse a year. Children are exposed to domestic abuse in 1 in 5 households, and they often go on to exhibit emotional and behavioural problems because of what they have witnessed.  
Thames Valley Police is committed to working with our partners to reduce this harm and are developing a process called Operation Encompass in order to notify schools that a pupil has witnessed Domestic Abuse and may need additional welfare support at school.

I recognise there may be existing arrangements to share information about children at risk through local partnerships.  However, there are concerns that schools have not received information in a timely manner. Schools who sign up to Encompass will receive a notification promptly by email about a domestic incident reported to Thames Valley Police where a child was present or witnessed the abuse. 
I strongly recommend that you review the accompanying PowerPoint briefing, which explains the process in more detail and what you might do in response to such a notification. The associated Information Sharing Agreement sets out:

· the nature and limitations of the notification process;

· your responsibilities in handling the information appropriately.

If your school wishes to sign the Information Sharing Agreement with Thames Valley Police, thereby becoming eligible to receive notifications please email ENCompass@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk confirming this on behalf of your school. 
I anticipate the notifications will begin by the end of 2017 or early 2018. If you have any questions about Operation Encompass in the meantime then please email the team using the above email address.
I believe Operation Encompass represents a step-change in information-sharing and will enable your school to support children who are feeling particularly vulnerable. 
Please sign up today to protect children tomorrow.
Yours faithfully

Nicholas John

Detective Superintendent
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